Minutes of DUCU Branch Committee: March 14th, 2011.

Present:
Carlo Morelli       (chair)



Mona Clark         (secretary)



Janice Aitken



Davidson Chademana



Sam Crouch



Ian Ellis



Rosa Michaelson



Marion Sporing

Apologies: 
Sandra Charles



Angela Roger



Sharon Sweeney

180.1 The Minutes of the last meeting (22nd February) were accepted as a true record.
180.2 Matters arising:

179.6 The Branch Committee congratulated Angela Roger on her election to

Honorary Secretary, UCU Scotland Executive, and Davidson Chademana

on his election as Equalities officer, UCU Scotland Executive.

180.3
DUCU’s local strike action on March 8th was well-supported by staff and students in Dundee University, including members on the Kirkcaldy campus, Abertay University and Dundee College.   There was also good media coverage of the action.     There are two further days of strike action, the first being March 17th ( all-Scotland strike against proposals to alter the USS pension scheme to the detriment of members) and the second, March 24th (UK-wide strike against pay issues and cuts in higher education) will involve both pre- and post-92 universities and further education colleges .

180.3 Report from Consultative Committee meeting.  
1803.1  TMRC.   It appears that the redeployment process is not working as effectively as it ought to.  Questions arise as to why individuals are termed not to be sufficiently qualified for some apparently suitable posts, particularly as the process is supposed to allow re-training if necessary.   It is not clear whether the problem comes from the views of the Principal Investigators or from HR.  Agreed that this situation must be investigated

1803.2 Facility time.   As yet, the issue of facility time for DUCU reps has not been resolved.  Noted that both Aberdeen and Edinburgh have formal agreements with management on facility time, and this to be looked at in order to see if  similar arrangements could be put forward for Dundee.

180.3.3 The period for staff applying for voluntary service ends on April 26th.  The 

number of applicants appears to have slowed down and it may be that individuals will be targeted after that date.  It was noted that several applications had been turned down by management.   Final figures will be released after April 26th. 
1803.3   Disabilities and Access Unit.   The original plans to close down the Access Centre and the proposal to move the Disabilities Unit to Cross Row have been revised.  It is now proposed that these units be moved into G rooms in the Tower Building.   The consultation period will soon be completed.  It was noted that four members of staff from the Disabilities Unit had applied for voluntary severance.

180.4
The next meeting of the Collective Consultation  Committee will be on April 5th.  Either Deborah Shepherd or Mary Senior from UCU Scotland will be at the meeting, with Janice Aitken from DUCU .    This will be a key meeting as the emphasis in the discussion with be on retaining the  Statutes, particularly Statute  16, the basis of which is the concept of academic freedom.   Any changes proposed at this meeting will need to go back to UCU for validation.  As the content of Statute 16 is at present, it protects only academic staff, and thus it may be difficult to sustain that discrimination. 

180.5   It was agreed to send support to Robert Gordon University UCU in  their fight against being de-recognised by management.

180.6 Call for motions to UCU Scotland Congress on April 1st.   These to be in by March 18th.   

180.7    A.O.C.B.    
180.7.1 It was noted that the March 24th  day of strike action across the UK could be linked up with the local action against compulsory redundancies.  DUCU is to meet with senior management on 18th March in order to state DUCU’s next moves within the time allowed to undertake industrial action since the result of the local ballot.  It was felt that further industrial action locally would not be feasible given the two forthcoming national strikes 

180.7.2 It was reported that the increasing number of personal cases is now 

becoming almost unmanageable.  This strongly supports the argument for proper facility time There will be another call for new caseworkers in view of the demands put on those presently involved, and facility time should include time off for caseworkers to be trained.

Mona Clark,

Secretary.

April 4th, 2011.
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